

Dear student,

Our institution has been following and monitoring very closely the situation and preventive measures of COVID-19, adopted by the Government during this difficult phase in which we find ourselves. Thus, and according to the recent decision of the Council of Ministers, we will maintain the regime hitherto followed, combining face-to-face, rotating and distance learning classes.

As planned and communicated at the beginning of the academic year, the classes will remain operational through the academic model Experiential Learning Hyflex, implemented this year and which allows us to more efficiently manage the challenges imposed, as well as the evaluation period. In this sense, the evaluations will run according to the Dispatches already published.

We also inform that the Academic Services, Libraries, Study Rooms, Reprography and Cafetaria remain open on the campuses. The International and Employability Offices will only be available remotely (via telephone and / or email).

We also remember that whenever you come to the campus you must be accompanied by the declaration of displacement previously sent.

We remind you that the use of a mask is mandatory, also in all exterior spaces of our institution, and that you must maintain a careful respiratory etiquette, regular disinfection of the hands, and comply with physical distance. IPAM contingency plans can be consulted here (IPAM Lisboa/IPAM Porto).

We are very grateful for your cooperation in strictly complying with the protocols and recommendations of the competent authorities and we reinforce that you should only go to the campus if strictly necessary.

Our institution will continue to monitor the evolution of this situation and will update its guidelines whenever there are new developments.

Best regards,

Francisco Teixeira COO